 To be confirmed on 12th May 2014
NORTH TURTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday, 7th April 2014 

at The Barlow, Edgworth
Present: 

Councillor D Wild (in the chair)

Councillors P Birch, A Buchanan, H Dowle, Rev A Morris and P Rigby 

Also present: 

G Syddall (Clerk), District Councillors C Rigby and J Rigby 

and one member of the public

Apologies: 

Councillor P Wild

7013 Minutes

Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting held on 3rd March 2014, having been circulated, be confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

7014 Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.

7015 Accounts

Resolved: That cheques be signed to pay the following accounts:

Zen Internet Ltd 

Broadband service


£    18.37   

Dave Rowley Landscapes
Litterman/Lengthsman March
£1165.00

HM Revenue & Customs
Income tax/national insurance
£  236.35

BT Payment Services
Telephone



£    81.93

Royal Mail


Freepost



£      0.34


A Herd


March salary 
G Syddall


March salary, mileage & sundries
7016 Planning Application

Resolved: That the Parish Council submit comments (as below) on planning application 10/14/0129.

7017 Planning Decisions

Noted: Blackburn with Darwen Council’s decisions on planning applications.

7018 Notice Board at Belmont

The notice board formerly located outside the Barlow had recently been sited at Belmont school, but had been removed again at the request of the head teacher because of its poor condition, having deteriorated considerably over the winter.

The Parish Council was willing to purchase a like-for-like, or smaller, replacement notice board. The views of the Belmont Village Resident’s Association on the various designs available were requested.

7019 Dog Notices

The views of the Parish Council were sought on proposed notices drafted by the Belmont Village Resident’s Association for siting close to dog bins, aimed at encouraging dog owners to clear up after their pets.

Councillor Wild agreed to obtain a quote for the production of the notices, and Councillor C Rigby agreed to approach Blackburn with Darwen Council to ascertain what they have available.

7020 Annual Parish Meeting

Resolved: That the annual parish meeting be held on Monday, 19th May at 7.30pm.

7021 Correspondence

Correspondence received since the last meeting was made available for inspection.

Councillor C Rigby updated the Parish Council on possible changes to the new Travel Assist bus service aimed at securing greater use. The service currently receives no subsidy from Blackburn with Darwen Council – this is an area which could be explored.

Councillor Rigby confirmed that the Belmont bus service was under no threat.

The Parish Council agreed to write to Edgworth Bowling Club congratulating them on achieving the British Crown Green Bowling Association’s Clubmark accreditation. 

7022 Update on the Barlow

Quotes for intermediate repairs to the roof would be returned within the next week.

Comments on Planning Applications received by 2nd April 2014

10/14/0129
Listed Building Consent for the renovation and reconfiguration of the internal layout, including installation of en-suite bathrooms, under floor heating system and ventilation system at Hill Top Farm, Blackburn Road, Edgworth

The Parish Council has no objections to this proposal, and considers it to be a sympathetic refurbishment of this listed building

Noted: That the next meeting of the Parish Council, and the annual meeting, will be held on Monday, 12th May 2014 at 7.30pm. The public and press are invited to attend and to listen.
Signed - Chairman
The meeting closed at 8.30pm
